Cumbria Association of Local Councils

ALLERDALE/COPELAND DISTRICTS 

Note of a joint meeting of the executives of the Allerdale and Copeland districts
26th February 2009 

Distington Community Centre 

 PRESENT:-

Keith Hitchen (Drigg and Carleton PC) Chairman Copeland district 



Alan Smith (Cockermouth T C) Chairman Allerdale district


Ranald Stewart (Ponsonby PC)

David Polhill (Gosforth PC)

Mrs Doreen Greening (Haile and Wilton PC)

Adrian Dalton (Drigg and Carleton P C)


Brian Wilson (Dearham PC)

Guy Richardson (Calc Chief Officer)

Chris Shaw (Liaison Officer Allerdale and Copeland)

APOLOGIES:-

Mike Bacon (Oughterside and Allerby PC)

Victor de Quincey (Bothel and Threapland PC)

Brian Crawford (Millom TC)
Background

1 A White Paper by DEFRA and BERR ‘Managing Radioactive Waste Safely’ was published in June 2008 and on the 12th June 2008 government wrote to all principal authorities inviting them to express an interest in opening, without commitment, discussions on the possibility of hosting a geological disposal facility at some point in the future.

2. By way of their letter of the 3rd July 2008 Copeland B C took the first step to engage central government by formally expressing an interest in the terms as above. Their letter said that they had good partnership support having consulted widely in anticipation of the invitation.

3 On the 31st July 2008 Cumbria C C wrote to a wide range of organisations embarking on a ‘soundings’ exercise to see whether they had support to express an interest. 

4 On the 16th October 2008 and before the county council had taken a decision Copeland B C wrote to a number of organisation inviting  them to a meeting to establish a partnership to identify and investigate the issues that need to be addressed before a decision is made on whether to take the formal Decision to Participate.
5 Included in the organisations invited were the county council, Allerdale B C and Calc. The county council declined to attend, Allerdale were represented by an officer and Calc by the Chief Officer, the chairman of the Copeland district and the liaison officer for Copeland and Allerdale. That meeting took place on the 18th November 2008 and further meetings were planned. The papers are on the Copeland B C website.
 6 Allerdale B C arranged a meeting for 21st October 2008 to discuss with various organisations whether they should take the same step as Copeland B C. The result of this seminar and other soundings was that the full council resolved on the 28th January 2009 to express an interest. 
7 A decision to express an interest was considered by the Cumbria County Council at full council on the 20th November 2008 but no vote or decision was taken. On the 9th December 2008 the county council cabinet took the decision to express an interest for the Copeland area and for the Allerdale area should that district council express an interest. Their letter to government dated the 19th December 2008 confirmed their position.

8 On the 19th February 2009 the second meeting organised by the partnership (with Copeland B C acting as the secretariat) took place. Allerdale were represented at both councillor and officer level and it was agreed that the partnerships name should be changed to reflect the fact that both district authorities were now engaged. The county council did not attend. Calc were represented as above but without the chief officer.

9 Given the situation which then existed with what appeared to be a stand off between the county council and the district councils although by this time each authority had expressed an interest Calc chief officer arranged this meeting 

The meeting

1 Guy said that there had been a meeting earlier that day between the county council leader with officers and the leader of Copeland with an officer. He had been told that the two parties with Copeland B C acting for Allerdale B C had reached a provisional agreement that there should be one advisory partnership. This would organise community engagement to inform a ‘Decision to Participate’ but whilst the district councils wanted the existing partnership which they said included all the organisations who had indicated to date that they wanted a seat, the county council were aiming for a new start. Guy said that at the point of decision to participate a mechanism will be found to share decision but again different views were at present being expressed.* The meeting agreed that there was little to be said for the continued division between the district councils and the county council over this issue given that all three authorities had expressed an interest in the same areas.

2 Guy said the matter was to be on the agenda for the next CLASB meeting to be held on the 27th February 2009 and that he would report on that meeting.

3 The meeting agreed that the local councils in both Allerdale and Copeland did not want to be associated with any of the principal authorities and were seeking an independent voice which they looked to Calc to provide.

4 Concern was expressed that parish/town councils were being left out of the process but it was agreed that the only way to influence the type of engagement with communities that was necessary before any further decision could be taken was to continue to attend meetings of the advisory partnership and to strengthen membership by requiring the Allerdale district to be separately represented.

5 Whilst it was accepted that the community engagement stage on which the parties were now embarking was likely to last up to two years and only then would a decision be taken on whether or not to move to the next stage (Decision to Participate) the meeting agreed that local councils would expect to be directly involved in the actual decision one way or the other. 

4 It was agreed that all local councils should be advised of the present position by way of continued items in the county circular and at each districts general meetings
5 It was agreed that the chief officer would write to the steering group asking for two places for the Calc Allerdale district. +
JCS March 2009
* A meeting has been arranged for early April between officers of the three principle authorities. Calc have asked for an officer at that meeting. Both district councils have agreed to that request. No response has been received by the county council.
+ The partnership has agreed to this request.
